March 26, 2011

SIR BRANCH 116

FIRST QUARTER 2011

FORM27 QUARTERLY REPORT

After 3 months we remain at 16% of our 2011 goal of 25 new members as reflected on line 11 of Form27.  We started the quarter well jumping to 4 new members in the first two months but ended March with no new members.  We had a problem with the distribution of the New Member Application Form to our guests that delayed identifying new candidates.  We changed our process to provide a form to our guests on the day of their guest lunch.  We will have them available when the guest signs in.

Our number of active members has reverted back to our year-end count of 251, which was overstated in our year-end report.  This was due partially to two members that had moved away but the change had not been reflected in our membership database.  In addition one member was reclassified to inactive due to his inability to attend meetings regularly due to family commitments.  Another member transferred to the Rossmore Branch #81.

Another line item that we corrected was the number of members on the inactive list.  We had reported that the year-end number was 42 when after review that number should have been 41 as indicated in the new March Form27. The numbers that now appear on the Form 27 reflect the numbers in our database, which currently shows 40 members on the inactive list.

Our attendance numbers at our luncheon meetings continues to grow.  In March we added 3 points to our already high watermark of the last two months of the year.  We have a project to look at adding hearing enhancement equipment to the Elks Lodge to assist those with mild to moderate hearing loss to attend the meetings.  Our project leader will have more detailed information for BEC review at our April BEC meeting.  In addition, at our April meeting we will begin photographing each member to add their name and picture on our newly revitalized Branch 116 website at (http://sir-web.org/116-web).  Just click the address and be pleasantly entertained.

Our guest attendance has been good.  However, we are missing one important element in our search for new members and that is we have no Recruiting Chairman.  I am in the process of trying to find someone with the necessary skills to assume this responsibility.  Someone who would be passionate about this position is what is needed. Any ideas on how to identify this type of person would be welcomed.  We are getting good response from our membership to bring in guests but with a leader for this activity we might be able to improve in this area.

Overall our branch seems to be healthy and our meeting site is providing the right environment for our membership.  We will continue to focus on membership.  To reach our goal we will need to average 3 new members per month for the remaining months.  I believe we can achieve that goal.

Respectfully,

Ron Armijo

Big SIR, Branch 116

